FREQUENCY CONTROL TASK FORCE

PRELIMINARY REPORT ON FEBRUARY 24 – 26 WINTER EVENT
The FCTF was requested by the ROS Chair on March 10 to analyze the events of February 24, 25, and 26, and prepare a list of concerns and a plan and schedule to address them in the near future.

The FCTF and the PDCWG discussed this on March 11.  Preliminary discussion focused on the four following areas:

· Excessive use of Relaxed Balanced Schedules, the resulting requirement for ERCOT to deploy maximum amounts of Ancillary Service capacity and energy, and the resulting reduction in the amount of online reserves,

· Limitations on the availability of natural gas fuel, due to increased demand for gas on pipelines with limited infrastructure, the commercialization of gas storage, general reduction in wellhead supply, and the reliance on spot market supplies to meet uncertain demands,

· Limitations on the ability to utilize fuel oil as a replacement for natural gas, due to permit limitations, operational difficulties with oil in boilers modified for NOX restrictions, and the cost of dual fuel capability in new capacity, and

· Unavailability of some solid fuel generation capacity due to maintenance, increasing the dependence on gas fired generation.

The FCTF has made a request, via the PDCWG to Jeff Healy with ERCOT, for detailed operating data for HE 7-8 on February 24, for HE 7-14 on February 25, and for HE 7-8 on February 26, pertaining to SCE, load and load imbalance, and reserves and unit availability.  The FCTF and PDCWG have scheduled a joint conference call to discuss and analyze this data on March 27.

The FCTF spent much less time discussing the Parviz Adib report on Balancing Energy Price Spikes.  At this time, the reliability concerns outlined above appear much more relevant than do bidding practices during periods of high ancillary service demand and fuel restrictions.

